REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club August 19, 2010
Present:  Dean Allen, Pamela Keim,, Norma Barber, Margaret Hubbard, Joan Quinlan, Lorraine Garratt, Leslie Mortin,  Ilsa Krukoff     
Regrets:  Rose Dunitz, Don Drever, Jan Anderson
Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  

       Motion by Margaret Hubbard, seconded by Norma Barber, to adopt the agenda as presented
       Carried.
2.0  Adoption of the minutes 
Motion by Pamela Keim seconded by Leslie Mortin, to adopt the minutes of July 22, 2010. Carried. 
3.0  Business arising from the minutes
 None

4.0   Old Business

4.1  Cigarettes outside the door
Norma Barber has put a container outside for disposal of cigarette butts.  This seems to have helped in encouraging people to smoke further away from the door.  We still need to deal with the “half-smoked-cigarette” ledge inside the door.

      4.2  Saturday Eight-Is-Enough game
             Pamela Keim has sent a reply to the concerned member.  A copy of the reply is in the 

             correspondence section of this binder, for the record.
5.0   New Business
       5.1   Request from Club member Joyce Butler to allow the use of the Club facility for a Social
               Bridge Group

  Dean Allen presented a request received in writing from Joyce Butler.  The request read:

               “A small social bridge club exists within the Regina Eastview Rotary Club of which I am a 
               member.  We are currently seeking space for our social bridge games and are hopeful we might 
               be able to use the tables at the Regina Duplicate Bridge Club.  We usually have 20 - 24 
               members; we play once a month for 7 months from September to April; we play 16 hands in an 
               evening, using a contract scoring system.  We would agree to play our games during evenings 
               when there are no RDBC or tournament games, such as Saturday or Sunday evening.  I would 
               take responsibility to open and lock the club. 
               Many players within this Rotary social bridge club are also current members of the RDBC 
               including Leslie Mortin, Kusum Thakre, Edie Laidlaw, Shirley Strohan, Gail Silver, Don 
               Norman, Roy & Janet Smith, Dennis and myself.  Others have taken lessons and/or played at the 
               club, such are Laurence & Glenna Vigrass, Hans and Merle Gaastra and Gary & Jesse Carlson;
               these and others are potential RDBC members.  Playing at the RDBC may provide opportunity 
               for them to learn more about the RDBC and perhaps become players/members.  We would be 
               open to having others join our games if there is interest.”
               This request was discussed.  Points raised included:

· this is a request from someone affiliated with the Club, and includes other members

· the request is for use of the Club for bridge
· the use of the Club facility would not conflict with current usage of our facility (eg, it would likely be a standard Sunday of each month, barring a tournament at the Club)
· we have rented out space for other events previously, albeit not on a regular basis
· this may peak interest in people who are not currently coming to the Club
Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Margaret Hubbard, that we allow the use of our Club for a monthly bridge game by the Eastview Rotary Bridge Club for a period of 7 months (September to April), for a nominal fee of $25 per time.  Carried with one opposed
The use of the facility will therefore be offered.  It is as yet unclear whether they will decide to use the facility.
6.0 President’s Report
Dean Allen reported on the status of Bridge in the Park.  The opportunity will only be offered until early September.  Interest was expressed by Board members in pursuing this opportunity.  However, this is a busy time of the year, and the weather may also not be cooperative.  Two possibilities were presented (the 24th or the first week in September).  It was decided that the 24th would be very difficult to arrange at such short notice, but that we would try for the first week in September.  Lorraine Garratt will try to make arrangements if at all possible, before she goes out of town 
Dean also reported that he has been told that the emergency light may not be functioning properly.  This will need to be checked into.
7.0 Committee Reports
 7.1  Finance  

- Norma Barber reported that July turned out to be a better month for us, with only a minimal loss of about $70.  She said that this was likely a result of having fewer bills to pay during this time period, and pointed out that the table count was still a little low.  
- Norma reported that the cheque for the sign (amounting to half the cost) has been written.

Our bank account stands at approximately $5400

- Norma reported that there is an ongoing issue with the Coke machine, in that cheques continue to come made out to Gail Walters (who was treasurer several years ago).  Norma has tried, so far unsuccessfully, to contact the company so that this can be corrected.  She will continue to research.

7.2 Promotion and Public Relations
- Margaret Hubbard reported that she will send a note to the membership to tell them about the new system of accessing information on the website, rather than the same information being sent to members.  They should be able to check games, standbys, etc online.  Thank you to Jason Larrivee for setting up a very user-friendly system. 

- The standby list has been received from Mavis Orpen.  Jan Anderson has made any necessary corrections.  Standbys are now on the calendar, which is already posted to our website.  
- Bridge night (social money game), lessons, etc.  – This information, together with information about our games, has gone out to all media.  

- Talk of the Town – Interview on Access – Margaret Hubbard has volunteered to represent us.  She will try to get a younger person to accompany her (giving a balance, older and younger, female and male)

7.3 Club Operations  
No report - Don Drever absent
However, it was noted that the deodorant pucks in the urinals have helped with the previous issue in this regard.  It was also noted that we have lots of supplies (toilet paper, paper towels, etc).  Norma Barber indicated some concern about how quickly supplies disappear at times.

7.4 Game Management 
Nothing to report
8   Club Management 
      No report.  Jan Anderson absent.
.9   Tournament Chair 
       - There was some confusion as to who would be acting as tournament chair for the fall tournament, as 

       no-one had touched base with Dow Cooney (present Chair), yet Dow is already listed on the program

       as Chair.  It had been thought that a Board member needed to hold this position. However, since the 

       last meeting we have been informed that it is not necessary that this position be held by someone on
       the Board.  Last meeting, we determined that no-one on the Board was ready to take on this position
       solo, so a group of new Board members agreed to work together, and hopefully meet with tournament
       Chair Dow Cooney to learn the ropes.  Dow has agreed to retain this position for the fall tournament,
       while those volunteering from the Board will  “apprentice”.  
       - Norma Barber will check with Gail Charles re: hospitality

10.  Date for the next regular meeting:  September 23, 2010, 6:00 pm
Meeting adjourned by Joan Quinlan at 7:05
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